Testimony of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society before the DC Historic Preservation Review Board

HPA 14-707   530 8th Street, SE

My name is Beth Purcell and I am testifying on behalf of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society's Historic Preservation Committee.  Thank you for letting us share our views on this project.  The Historic Preservation Committee of the Capitol Hill Restoration Society reviewed the revised plans for this project dated October 13, 2014. 


We met with the applicant and his architect to discuss an earlier set of plans, are very appreciative that the applicant has taken our comments into consideration and revised the design.  The design is greatly improved.  We offer the following comments: 

This building is a detached commercial building on 8th Street, SE, next to a vacant lot.  The project includes a new roof deck.  There are two stairways to the roof deck. Applicant explained that according to DCRA,  the occupancy loading rules for the building require two stairs on every story, including two stairs to the roof deck.


Our principal concerns were the visibility of the roof deck and the two stairways to the roof.   In the September 23 plans, the roof deck and stairs would be visible from the sidewalk near the building on 8th Street, SE.  Applicant has now shifted the two stairways to the south side of the building, where they line up.  Applicant's sight line studies from across 8th Street, the parking lot on the east side of 8th Street, and G Street, indicate that the stairways will not be visible.  We also noted the sight line test should be performed from a height of six feet, not five feet.  In the October 13 plans, applicant has computed the sight lines using a six-foot height. 

The plans call for a setback (in brick to match the front elevation) where the side yard will be filled in.  Applicant explained that because of the windows on the side of the building, the setback is 1 foot, 8 inches.  We believe that the set back is a feasible approach to suggesting the side yard.  

We believe that he project as revised  is compatible with the Capitol Hill Historic District.  


Thank you for considering our views. 
